
We had the privilege of working with James on a project this year.  
 
James showed an incredible commitment to ensuring all our ideas were 
valued and incorporated into the project. Throughout the residency he was 
meticulous in scaffolding students and staff with learning not only around 
artistic explorations but the cultural and sociocultural literary experiences we 
had set as goals.  
 
It was a pleasure to work with James and witness the absolute 
professionalism and creativity he brings to his daily work with students and 
staff. 
 
Sara Scungio, Principal 
Mary MacKillop Memorial School, Penola 


